

## **Dry Creek Joint Union School District**Commendation of Appreciation

WHERAS, the Dry Creek Joint Union School District serves 6,998 preschool to 8<sup>th</sup> grade students at eleven schools located in both Placer and Sacramento counties; and

WHEREAS, the Dry Creek Union School District is open for in-person instruction with Placer County schools within the district opening in September of 2020, and Sacramento County schools located in the district opening in October of 2020, thereby joining other school districts in the Roseville region in being one of the first districts to open safely in the state; and

WHEREAS, the Dry Creek Joint Union School District staff and leadership is deserving of acknowledgement and thanked for their efforts in meeting student, family, teacher and community needs during the pandemic; and

**WHEREAS**, the educational, developmental, and societal impacts of COVID-19 are undoubtedly real, and students are fortunate to have access to high-quality instruction and support services by the Dry Creek Joint Union School District staff and leadership with the goal of preparing students for advancement through their respective grade levels; and

**WHEREAS**, beyond academics, students gain a host of other educational, social, emotional, and health benefits while interacting with peers, teachers, counselors, bus drivers, and support staff of the Dry Creek Joint Union School District; and

**WHEREAS**, the Dry Creek Joint Union School District is deeply committed to continue a meaningful and effective educational experience for students with a focus on ensuring all processes and procedures are in alignment with public health guidelines.

NOW, THEREFORE, I, KRISTA BERNASCONI, MAYOR OF THE CITY OF ROSEVILLE, CALIFORNIA, do hereby recognize and commend the DRY CREEK JOINT UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT staff and leadership for their dedication to students' health, well-being and educational needs.



SIGNED this 17th day of March, 2021.

KRISTA BERNASCONI, MAYOR